	ELLESMERE RURAL ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
	2018



MINUTES OF  THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON 
TUESDAY 24TH APRIL 2018 AT WELSH FRANKTON PARISH HALL

The Chairman of the Parish Council Cllr S Palmer presided. There were 7 members of the public present, including representatives from the Village Halls and Churches. Councillors P Clubbe, B Cole, K Egerton, J Gargiulo, I Ward, I Walford, K Follington, S Davenport, G Dyke and J Baker were also present.  The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.



APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Unitary Cllr B Williams. 

MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 25TH MAY 2017
Cllr I Ward proposed, and Cllr K Follington seconded, that the minutes of the last Annual Parish meeting held on Thursday 25th May be confirmed as a true and correct record. This proposition was passed unanimously and the Chairman signed the Minutes.

MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 25th MAY 2017
There were no matters arising.
REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL 

Cllr S Palmer gave his report: 

Good evening and welcome to this year’s Annual Parish Meeting for Ellesmere Rural Parish.  

I should like to begin my report, as always, by thanking my fellow Councillors, who do not receive any payment, for their time and dedication to the Parish Council.  

This last municipal year has been a busy one for the Parish Council, although perhaps not as productive as we had wished for.  Last year I mentioned in my report that we had completed a lengthy tendering process for the contract to change the street lighting over to LED in order to improve upon reliability and to make savings in maintenance and energy supply costs long term.  We selected the successful contractor to carry out the works and submitted a request to Shropshire Council in order to apply for funding to aid the programme of works.  Disappointingly, as soon as our application was received Shropshire Council put the CiL Local Fund spend and application process under review.  Shropshire Council, 12 months on, has yet to release their findings, which has left our project in a state of hiatus.  We hope that this will be resolved soon so that we can take our project forward.  Our precept request for 2017-18 was just short of £35k, money received from Shropshire Council, and received a Neighbourhood Fund allocation for 2016 which was just short of £7.5k.  Yet again we have returned a 0% increase in the Council Tax.  We have been able to give monies totalling £1400 to support Criftins, Dudleston and Welsh Frankton PCC’s for churchyard maintenance, Frankton and Criftins Village Halls, Ellesmere Day Care Clients’ Comfort Fund, Royal British Legion Ellesmere Branch and the Dudleston and Criftins & Welsh Frankton Parish Newsletter.  We have continued to contribute towards the Joint Parishes Burial Committee.  
There have been eleven Ordinary Meetings of the Parish Council in the last year, and thirteen  planning committee meetings.  We have been consulted on 53 new planning applications over the last 12 months and have submitted objections to 9.  Our Council meetings and planning committee meetings are open to the press and public and everyone is welcome to attend.    During the year we have also been asked to comment on Shropshire Council’s Local Plan Review. The Council has taken the decision to concentrate future development within the Dudleston Heath, Welsh Frankton and Elson. This has been put forward to Shropshire Council, which will ultimately make the decision.  The review will take the plan forward to 2036 and will lay out new strategies for employment and growth during that period.  Shropshire Council is aiming for an urban focus for the plan.  

Our enrolment in the Community Speed Watch programme in association with the West Mercia Safer Roads Partnership has produced regular speed checks being carried out in Dudleston Heath and hopefully other areas in the Parish.  We are hoping for the introduction of an extension of the 40mph zone.

Last year we successfully applied for a Highways and Environmental Maintenance Grant to assist us with ongoing Parish maintenance costs.  Having been told that this fund may not be available for 2018-9 we were pleased to hear that some monies have been made available and we will re-apply this year. We have reported Highways matters, such as potholes and highlighted issues with footpaths and continued to maintain parish assets as appropriate.  We have commissioned works to the playground and bus shelters.

Details of all of our meetings are available on our website.  Please visit the site for information about meetings, planning, finances, road closures and so on.  Agendas, copies of minutes and notices are all displayed on our notice boards and also on our website.  Our financial year ended on 31st March and we are about to have our internal audit carried out.  Our financial information will be available for inspection shortly as we send our completed annual return to the external auditors for examination.  This will also be displayed on the website.

That concludes my report for the year.  

PUBLIC QUESTIONS ON THE REPORT 

No questions were raised.
PRESENTATION OF DONATIONS GIVEN BY ELLESMERE RURAL PARISH COUNCIL .

Councillor Sandy Palmer then gave donations totalling £1,200.00 to the following local organisations from the Parish Council

· Criftins, Dudleston and Welsh Frankton PCC’s for churchyard maintenance

· Ellesmere Day Care Clients’ Comfort Fund for running costs

· Criftins Dudleston & Welsh Frankton Parish Newsletter - contribution towards

      
publication costs.

· Welsh Frankton Village Hall

· Criftins Parish Hall

Representatives from the receiving bodies collected the cheques.  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no further business Cllr Palmer thanked everyone for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7:45pm.
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